MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

March 18, 2009
In attendance: Allison, Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bender, Borland, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Gorman, Haynes, Heisler, Hernandez, Hunt, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Li, Lovett, McCarty, Michels, Morin, Norris, O’Connell, Paces, Petroff, Rao, Rice, Robertson, Steele, Steinberg, and Wickramasinghe.
Excused: Kamber, SanPedro, and Tate.
Absent: Leven, Leynes, Vandegrift, and Winston.
DISCUSSION WITH PRESIDENT BARBARA GITENSTEIN

President Gitenstein gave an update on the status of the state budget and how it may affect TCNJ.  This was followed by a brief question and answer session.

DISCUSSION WITH STACY SCHUSTER, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT

Stacy Schuster introduced herself to the senate and described her duties as the director of advancement.  A brief question and answer session followed.

APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY MINUTES

The minutes of the February 18, 2009 meeting were accepted as amended.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – John Karsnitz reported that the committee is working on two issues: 1) reviewing the types of majors on campus and how they are designated;  2) reviewing the maximum number of academic units that students are allowed to take without special permission.
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deborah Knox reported that CFA is: 1) making revisions to the policy on external review of scholarship for promotion following feedback from the College community; 2) working on the preliminary recommendation for a 5-year review policy.  There will be an open forum in April.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that  1) because of feedback from the Senate, the Teaching & Learning Program Council will now have seven faculty members instead of six; 2) the committee is working to coordinate the Middle States accreditation midterm review.  
· Student & Campus Community (CSCC) – Wayne Heisler reported that this committee is currently working on the involuntary health or safety withdrawal policy for students.  There will be campus forums on March 23rd and March 24th, as well as at the April Senate meeting.  They are also revisiting the student travel policy.  
APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE
The Appointments Committee recommended Stephanie Sen of the Chemistry department to be the faculty representative to the Architect Selection Committee for the second-year experience residence hall.  Cindy Curtis moved, with Deb Knox seconding, that this recommendation be accepted.  Motion approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
